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From the Principal  

The first three weeks of Term 1 have been 
filled with much activity - both in and out of 
the classroom. Already we have had the Year 
7, Year 10, and Year 11 Parent and Student  
Information Evenings, our Opening Mass and 
presentation of student leaders, the  
Inter-House Swimming Carnival, Photo Day, 
Love Thy Neighbour Day, the GRIP Student Leadership Conference, and 
this week our Year 12’s have their Retreat at Chaverim Outdoor Education 
Centre in Bundaberg. I continue to marvel at the opportunities that are 
available for all students of Chanel College! 
 
Our Year 7’s, and other students new to the College, appear to have 
settled into their new learning environment with ease. For the Year 7’s, 
there has been the excitement of moving around the school and having a 
different teacher every 50 minutes, lessons in specialist areas such as  
Science laboratories, Design and Technology areas and the Hospitality 
kitchens, learning to use a locker and, of course, access to the Tuckshop 
every day. I have enjoyed hearing their stories about their beginning  
experiences as Chaneligans!  
 
Now that academic programs are well under way, it is very important that 
your sons and daughters are beginning to develop homework and study 
programs that will consolidate their learning in each of their subjects. The 
Student Organiser contains some valuable hints on how to study  
effectively. Good study routines along with hard work, the ability to learn 
from mistakes, and persistence are known to be the key ingredients to 
success in all endeavours! 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
 
Dr Susan Bunkum PhD 
Principal 
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CHANEL NEWS 
TERM 1  

WEEK 4 
Mon 18 February 

SRC Meeting 

Year 12 Retreat 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders  
Artists - in - residence 
 
Tues 19 February 

Year 12 Retreat 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 
 
Wed 20 February 

Year 12 Retreat 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 

Bishop’s In-service Day  
 
Thurs 21 February 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 
 
Fri 22 February 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 

WEEK 5 
Mon 25 February 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 

 Year 12 Marine Science Camp 

 Year 11 Learning Matters 

 Year 11 Pathways Day 
 
Tues 26 February 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 

 Year 12 Marine Science Camp 

 LAM -Technologies and the Arts 
 
Wed 27 February 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 

 Year 12 Marine Science Camp 

 House Assemblies 
 
Thurs 28 February 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 

 Year 12 Marine Science Camp 
 
Fri 1 March 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders Artists 

 Clean Up Schools Day 

 
STUDENT ABSENTEE  

HOTLINE 
4973 4791 

STUDENT FREE DAY 

Year 7 Parent  Meet & Greet 
Year 7 Social 



 

 

Please Pray for... 

People in our community 
who are unwell or recovering 

from illness 

Our Year 12 students as they 

attend their Retreat this week 

People in our world who are 

denied an education 

Our leaders to find a just  
solution for all asylum seekers 
so they have a place to call 
‘home’ 

 

Praise and 

Thanks for… 

 Civilians and defence  
personnel working to rebuild 
lives and to bring peace, unity 
and justice to many parts of 

the world 

People who volunteered to 
be a prayer support person/
family for our Year 12  
students 
 
A successful and enjoyable 
Swimming Carnival  
 
Many generous donations of 
uniforms - sold to raise funds 
to help disadvantaged children 
gain an education 
 
 
 

If you have any  

requests for either of 

the above prayers, 

please leave your  

request at the Office. 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

Prayer Support 
Thank you to the many people who have offered prayer support for our Year 12 students.  
Introductory letters were distributed this week. Please contact the College if you volunteered to 
support our students in prayer and have not yet received your letter. 
 
Bishop’s In-service Day 
On  Wednesday 20 February, Chanel Staff will join with staff from other Catholic schools in our 
area and people involved in Parish Ministries to reflect with our Bishop and  
invited speakers.  The focus for this year is “Our Care for our Common Home.” 
 
Year 12 Retreat 
This is the final Chanel College Retreat experience for our Year 12 students and it takes place 
this week (18-20 February).  Please pray for them that they may be open to the experience and 
the opportunities offered to them. 
 
Year 7 Retreat 
Year 7 students will be attending a Retreat Day at Tanyalla Conference Centre, Tannum Sands 
during Week 5. Core Groups A & B will attend on 25 February and Core Groups C & D will 
attend on 26 February. This retreat gives students an opportunity to reflect on  
changes and constants in their lives as they transition to high school. Retreat information and  
permission forms were given to the students this week and it would be greatly  
appreciated if the permission slip could be returned promptly.  
 
Year 9 Retreat 
Year 9 Students will be attending their Retreat at Riverside Retreat, Bundaberg during Week 6. 
Core Groups A & C will attend 4-6 March and Core Groups B & D will attend 6-8 March. 
This retreat gives students an opportunity to realise, explore and share their God given gifts 
and talents.  Retreat information and permission forms were given to the students this 
week and it would be greatly appreciated if the Chanel Permission Form and the  
Riverside Indemnity Form could both be returned promptly.  
 
Second Hand Uniform Outlet  
The Second Hand Uniform ‘Outlet’ is open during first break, each Wednesday. Please enquire 
at the front desk in Student Services.  
Formal uniforms are $10.00 per item, sports uniform and house shirts are $5.00 per item and 
jackets sell for $25.00 each. All prices are negotiable. 
Donations are gratefully accepted and many thanks to those who have already donated. 
  
Thursday Mass  
Thursday Mass will resume in Week 6 
28 February – Mrs Miles’ Year 11/12 CMT Class (Postponed to Term 4) 
7 March – Ms Wolffe’s and Mr Grealy’s Year 12 SOR Class 
 

PARENTS & CARERS are WELCOME! 



 

P&F 

AGM 

The next Parents & 
Friends meeting will 
be the Annual  
General Meeting.   
All are invited to 
attend. 
 
For further  
information please 
contact the College 
Office on 
4973 4700 

Parents & Friends 

Tuesday 19 
March  

5.30pm  

in the  

College 

Board Room 



 

Safer Internet Day 
Students were asked to make a pledge about how they could create a safer, better internet for all.  Safer Internet 
Day encourages people to navigate the online world safely by developing four, critical skills: Respect,  
Responsibility, Reasoning and Resilience. Students also wore a selfie mask which was a fun way to get young  

people to think about the 4Rs of online safety.  
 
Thank you to all students for taking part in this very important day of activities designed to raise 
awareness of Internet Safety.  



 

Love Thy Neighbour 



 

Mrs Paula Staunton 
 

Humanities & the Social  
Sciences (HASS) Happenings 

This day in history.... 
1876 Alexander G. Bell and Elisha Gray apply separately for telephone  
patents, the Supreme Court eventually rules Bell the rightful  
Inventor.  Gray was not the only inventor working on a prototype for the 
telephone but it is Bell who is remembered.  It reminds us that supposedly 
simple facts in History often have a bigger background story.  
 
 

In the Classroom 
Year 7 Geography students have been learning about visual 

note taking or sketchnoting.  This form of note taking engages 

both sides of the brain enhancing understanding and memory. 

 

 

Out and about 
The Year 12 Geography class ventured down Goondoon St and Flinders  
Parade investigating changes in the pattern of land use and urban  
processes.  Students are exploring ways governments can influence the  
development of sustainable communities. 
 

Mrs Paula Staunton 
Humanities and Social Sciences Curriculum Leader 



Tourism 
The year 11/12 Certificate II in Tourism class spent time at the Gladstone Visitor Information Centre.  The students heard from Centre 
Co-ordinator Susan Gaerth on a variety of topics and issues around Gladstone Tourism.  The particular focus for this visit was on the 
role and functions of Visitor Information Centres, and how the Gladstone Region differs from others. 
 

 

Around the College 

Physics 
Year 11 Physics class doing a practical on Determining      
Specific Heat Capacity for various metals. 

Year 7 Cooking 
It’s only Week 3 and our Year 7 students are cooking up a  storm.  
GREAT WORK!   

 



Around the College 

Check out the photos from "Anything Goes”.  You might 
recognise a few familiar faces.  
 
Our fantastic Year 11 student, Joseph Poli and our much 
loved College Counsellor,  Milena Barbagallo, are starring in 
this year’s Community Musical.   
 
The musical looks to be a fantastic display of singing,  
dancing and we have heard a barrel of laughs.  Make sure 
you purchase you ticket and support Joesph and  Ms  
Barbagallo. 
 
https://gladstoneentertainment.com/event/anything-goes/ 
 

Kayla Johnston 
is Shaving for a Cure on March 16 to help beat 
blood cancer. 

I'm taking part in the World's Greatest Shave for the  
Leukaemia Foundation! I'm on a mission to shave the world 
from blood cancer. 

 

Kayla’s Story:  
Hi my name is Kayla, I am 11 years old and have just started high school in Gladstone QLD. 
My wish is to raise awareness as well as funds to help those battling cancer as well as their family and friends. 

I have recently lost a few friends and family to various forms of cancer, most recently my Grandad Ken in England, and my 
Grandma Judy is currently receiving treatment for Multiple Myeloma in New Zealand. If by shaving my hair I can in some way 
prevent just one person from feeling the loss I have felt then it will be well worth me shaving my hair! 

 

If you wish to donate and sponsor Kayla, go to:  

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/FundraisingPage.aspx?fbclid=IwAR1pmArEeiCcnSPeBXkRSq9OXfn5JDpY-
VDKS8j3EWic6cNHeml6s9OLMTA&RegistrationID=743931 
 

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/FundraisingPage.aspx?fbclid=IwAR1pmArEeiCcnSPeBXkRSq9OXfn5JDpY-VDKS8j3EWic6cNHeml6s9OLMTA&RegistrationID=743931
https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/FundraisingPage.aspx?fbclid=IwAR1pmArEeiCcnSPeBXkRSq9OXfn5JDpY-VDKS8j3EWic6cNHeml6s9OLMTA&RegistrationID=743931


Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 

2019 Swimming Carnival 
Overall House Champions 

1st McAuley 
1002 points 

737points 732points 670points 569points 



2019 Inter-House Swimming Carnival 

House Spirit Winners 

1st McAuley 

2nd 5th 3rd 4th 



2019 Inter-House Swimming Carnival 



2019 Record Breakers 
Congratulations to the students below who all set new records at the Swimming  
Carnival – your names are now etched into Chanel history. 

Port Curtis Representatives 
Congratulations to all the students below who have been selected to represent the Port Curtis region in their  
respective sports.  We wish you all the best for your upcoming Capricornia Trials. 

Chiedza Mabukwa    
TENNIS 

Nicholas Crane 
    TENNIS 

James Fanning 
SOFTBALL 

Connor Edgerton 
SOFTBALL 

50M FREESTYLE 50M BREASTSTROKE 50M BACKSTROKE 50M BUTTERFLY 4X50M FREESTYLE RELAY 

12 Years Girls 
Charlotte Spearing 

31.91 
(2019) 

12 Years Girls 
Charlotte Spearing 

43.39 
(2019) 

12 Years Girls 
Brook Copsey 

38.37 
(2019) 

12 Years Girls 
Brook Copsey 

37.51 
(2019) 

12 Years Boys 
Brady Blake 

33.18 
(2018) 

12 Years Boys 
Sam Churchward 

49.56 
(2019) 

12 Years Boys 
Finn Jefferies 

41.11 
(2019) 

12 Years Boys 
Finn Jefferies 

45.04 
(2019) 

2.44.93 

(2019) 



 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 



NOTICES 

CAFÉCHANEL 

Wednesday 13 March 
Open 9.30am to 2.00pm 

 

Bring your friends and share Morning Tea or Lunch.  

To book email - susan_going@rok.catholic.edu.au 






